MAXSTOKE PARISH COUNCIL   www.maxstokeparishcouncil.org.uk
Mr John Poole                                                                  Ersthaus,

Clerk to the Council                                                         Atherstone Road,

Tel 01675 481427                                                            Over Whitacre. B46 2LP

Mobile 07745249613.                                                    johnfurnaceend@gmail.com
Minutes of the Council Meeting held on Wednesday 30th Nov. 2022
1.  Present:        Councillors P Hoskin Chair                  Village Hall P Burgess
                                               L Jones                                                                                              
                                               R Green                              Public J Lewis                                                      
                                               S Parker                                       

                                                       L Jones                                      
                                     Clerk J Poole                                                                        
2.   Apologies: None
3.   Declaration of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interest:
      Cllr S Parker, planning item. 

4.1. Minutes of the extraordinary meeting held on Wednesday 23rd Nov. 2022.  

       Having been circulated it was proposed by Cllr L Jones and seconded by Cllr
       M Page and unanimously resolved that the minutes of the meeting are a true

       record and the Chairman signed the document.   

 4.2. Matters arising from the previous minutes: None
 5.  Public Participation: 
      Jane Lewis, see item 11.6.   
 6.  Correspondence:
The correspondence, issued on a separate sheet, was discussed and minuted below or elsewhere, distributed or put on the Notice Board.

a. Email from Maxstoke Village Hall thanking the council for payment of heater.
b. Street numbering notification, distributed.
c. Email notifying road closures, forwarded to councillors. 

d. WALC News monthly issues, emailed to councillors. 

e. Clerks & Council magazines, distributed.
7.   Planning:

      There was one planning applications for weeks 34 to 45 2022.
      Cllr S Parker declared his interest in the following application.
      PAP/2022/0558 The Granary, Packington Lane, Maxstoke.

      Prior Approval Application for the conversion of existing agricultural barn.

      The council had no comments or objections.

  8.  Garden Contract:
       Cllr P Hoskin reported that Ralph Hobday Garden Services has agreed to do the 
       work next year but it is imperative to make sure the tubs are watered. Work will

       start soon dealing with shrubs which will cost £100 or less.
   9.  Patient Reference Group: 
        Cllr L Jones reported that the deputy practise manager has emailed a report, 

        which is attached to the minutes. 
        Cllr L Jones added that the PRG meetings have not been held for two years and

        stated that she will ask if they will be reinstated.    
10.  Maxstoke Village Hall:
       Paul Burgess explained that the hall was being hired by a TV company for three
       weeks for a very lucrative fee, hence the reason this meeting is being held at Over
       Whitacre hall. Julie murphy has liaised with the hall’s insurance company and

       dealt with problems concerning the hire contract. The TV company has, after
       delays with payment problems, now paid the agreed hire fee.
       A grant from a local authority has been applied for to upgrade the hall lighting,

       which will be a much more efficient system. In addition, the heaters will also be

       replaced with more efficient units.
       The Chairman asked that the council be given an update of the hall funds and that

       the TV company should replace the dog refuse bin which has been disturbed.
       Paul Burgess agreed to provide the information soon and send to the Chairman, 

       he added that the hall floor may require re-sanding.   

11. Finance:
11.1 Bank Reconciliation Sheet: The clerk presented the Balance Sheet to the 
        council, which was checked against the current Bank Statement. Cllr S Parker
        proposed to accept the document, Cllr R Green seconded the motion which was
        carried, the Chairman duly signed the Balance Sheet.

11.2 Cheques to approve and sign: The following invoices were circulated and
        cheques presented for payment and signing, Cllr L Jones proposed signing, Cllr
        P Hoskin seconded the proposal and the council all agreed.
        Ch No 100245   Wreath                                                                            £20.00
        Ch No 100246   Clerk’s salary, 6 months Oct to May 23.                       £400.00     

        Ch No 100247   HMRC Tax.                                                                   £100.00
        Ch No 100248   Ralph Hobday Garden Services.                                     £80.00

11.3 Bank Mandate. The clerk has contacted HSBC regarding the bank mandate who
        have stated they are still processing the new document with the new signatures 

        and will inform the council on completion
. 
12.   Maxstoke Church. 
        It was reported that the clear up work is now complete and Ralph Hobday has
        presented an invoice for the work see item 11.2 cheques to approve and sign.

        The church insisted an expert inspect two trees and it was agreed one needs
        removing and the other needs pollarding.
13.   AOB:
13.1 Lorries Wood Corner Farm, the Fillongley Bridge has now been reopened, the 

        clerk will contact the owner of the lorry company.      
13.2 Road direction sign located at the junction of Church Lane and Packington Lane

        has been notified to Warwickshire Highways by the clerk who has been informed

        it is in manufacture.
13.3 The clerk presented a document from London Hearts detailing a Defibrillator
        Package costing £1195 plus vat which includes a £200 grant with no strings
        attached. The council all agreed the clerk purchase the package. 
13.4 The council resolved to defer siting a Please Take Your Litter Home sign until

        the fly tipping actions are carried out.

13.5 Fly Tipping, NWBC have positioned a sign and camera in Green End Road.

        The council decided that six signs should be requested from NWBC and it has 

        been confirmed that the signs can be sighted without cameras in position.

        Research is in progress concerning the most suitable cameras to purchase.
        The clerk was asked to request the £1000 Community Grant from NWBC and 

        proceed to purchase the cameras when the model of camera has been identified.
        Jane Lewis agreed to ask the residents in Bentley Lane if anyone was prepared

        to act as the Data Controller responsible for data recorded and also the security 

        and disposal of any data recovered, in addition a Policy Document is required.
13.6 The clerk reported that that the bus shelter at the end of Castle Lane was in need 

        of repair. The council discussed weather the shelter should be repaired or 

        dismantled and decided to ask the residents. Cllr M Page agreed to pose the

        question using the Maxstoke residents WhatsApp site.

13.7 Cllr S Parker enquired about the next Litter Pick, the Chair said provisionally on

        the 4th & 5th March 2023, we need to contact NWBC, Cllr L Jones agreed to

        check if she had any contact notes. Cllr R Green agreed to contact G Fetherston-
        Dilke regarding the picking up and depositing litter bags on the hall car park.       
14.   Date of next meeting Wednesday 22 February 2023, TBC    
15.   Close of the meeting: The meeting closed at 9.20p.m.
Signed………………………….                     Date………………………. 
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